Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting
                                                              2/9/2005

                                                               Mitchell

Members present:  Terry Leibel, Marly Konstant, Randy Vance, Denny Wagner, Peggy Bergman, Prentice Weaver, Ryan Mohr, Clint Hall, Craig Steinley, Marshall Miller and Tom Rysavy. Alan Hatzenbeller represented the review Committee during the discussion.

President Terry Leibel called the meeting to order at 5:04 pm.

Minutes from the previous meeting were read.  Motion by Marly to approve.  Second. Passed.

Review Committee consists of Terry Leibel, Clint Hall, Penny Hill and Alan Hatzenbeller.  The committee has drafted a letter to Gary Viken with our thoughts on improving the South Dakota process on appraiser      certification complaint procedures.  After much discussion on the rewording of the letter, Randy Vance

moved to table discussion on the matter until tomorrow.  The board will hold a special meeting to re work            the letter.  The motion was seconded and passed.

Financial reports were read and approved.  Copies attached.

Legistative bill 1024 deals with assesor valuation, trying to redefine market value.  The appraisers are         governed by USPAP.  Non issue.

Randy updated the board on the fall course scheduled for September in Spearfish.  The 4 entities holding the conference will be PAASD, ASFMRA chapters from SD and WY, and the WY appraisal institute.  PAASD will host 2 – sessions on USPSP Violations with Ken Simpson and Craig Steinley as instructors.  Tom Rysavy        made a motion to direct the education committee, chaired by Randy Vance, to enter an agreement to                   split all revenues from the conference equally after deducting the expenses.

Board members with terms ending this year were Randy Vance, Sec/Treas; Tom Rysavy and Denny Wagner,  board at large.  All were asked to consider running for their positions again.  Randy and Denny agreed, Tom declined.  Peggy Bergman was nominated for President Elect and accepted.  All recommendations will be        made to the general membership tomorrow.

Randy moved to present Denny Wagner with a gift certificate in the amount of $125 valid toward continuing education at next years annual meeting.  The board unanimously praised Denny for his generous gifts of       artwork in the past and aggreed to present the gift certificate.

Prentice Weaver moved to present 4 CE gift certificates as door prizes for the membership meeting.

President Leibel entertained a motion to increase the executive secretary’s compensation.  Tom Rysavy          moved to increase the monthly compensation from $400 to $500.  The motion was seconded and passed.
Summer CE course will be USPAP again as so many SD appraisers will need to renew licenses.  The              course will be held in Mitchell on the first Friday in June.
The 2005 assessors convention will be held in Rapid City this year.  The hospitality committee for this event                will be Randy Vance, Ron Rossknecht, Daryl Washechek and Craig Steinley.

Adjourn 6:35 pm
